Wisconsin Coalition Against Sexual Assault Talking Points on AB 778

The bill allows DA’s to seek temporary restraining orders and injunctions against individuals when the judge finds reasonable grounds to believe the individual:

1. Engaged in child abuse; and 
2. Based on prior conduct, may engage in child abuse. 
The TROs and injunctions are intended to apply to all children.  Thus, if the DA successfully seeks an injunction the offender will be required to:

1.  Have no contact with children for up to four years (the term can be extended by the judge, upon request of the DA and without hearing from the offender). 
2.  Avoid all places where children are known to be present (the judge can specify certain places). 
It does not appear to be the intent of the bill to allow a DA to seek TRO or injunction with respect to a specific victim, although the way the statute is drafted, it doesn’t seem there is any language to prevent the DA from doing so.  

1. Victims of incest or other child abuse victims may want or require contact with the offender as part of their healing. Giving the DA the power to seek an injunction against contact with all children robs victims of this option. Unlike the existing law, if the DA proceeds under the subsection that provides for no contact with all children, there is no requirement that the court find that the injunction is in the best interests of the child victim. 

2. There appears to be no language that prevents the DA from seeking the injunction only with respect to the individual child victim.  Besides the empowerment issues, DAs should not be, in effect, functioning as GALs or private counsel in civil proceedings.  If the DA believes no contact with the individual child victim is in the best interests of the community, the DA can recommend such an order as a condition of probation or mandatory supervision. 
3. It does not seem appropriate that such a broad and stringent injunction should be available in proceedings that require only minimal evidentiary showings.  

4. Related to this, given the highly restrictive and potentially punitive nature of the injunction, it is likely DAs may be able to use the threat of seeking this type injunction as leverage in plea bargaining.           
5. Like residency restrictions, the restrictions available under this bill, will most likely destabilize offenders in terms of employment and social support networks, leaving the community at greater risk. 
